BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI

In the Matter of the Joint Application of 
           )
Osage Water Company and Environmental 

)
Utilities, L.L.C. for Authority for Missouri-
           )
American Water Company to Acquire the 
         )
Water and Sewer Assets of both Entities, and   )
Case No. WO-2005-0086
for the Transfer to Missouri-American Water 
)
Company of Certificates of Convenience 

)
and Necessity to Continue Operation of Such 
)
Assets as Water and Sewer Corporations 

)
Regulated by the Missouri Public Service 

)
Commission



)

POSITION OF THE OFFICE OF THE PUBLIC COUNSEL REGARDING WHETHER A NEED EXISTS TO INCREASE RATES CUSTOMERS PAY IN

 OSAGE WATER COMPANY’S SERVICE TERRITORIES


COMES NOW, the Office of the Public Counsel, and respectfully informs the Missouri Public Service Commission that, as directed by the Commission, it has been conducting an analysis of the books and records of Osage Water Company as though Osage had requested a rate increase pursuant to the small company informal rate case procedure.  To date, Public Counsel has not discovered any evidence that either Osage Water Company’s water operations or its sewer operations are currently in an under-earning situation. Further, assuming that the proposed asset transfer occurs, and Missouri-American Water Company assumes control of the assets currently being used to serve Osage Water and Environmental Utilities, LLC, water and sewer customers, there is no evidence that the Missouri-American operation would be in an under-earnings situation at the time that Missouri-American acquires the assets used to provide service to the companies.


While the proposed transactions at issue in this case would result in a substantial increase in rate base for the water and sewer operations in the subject territory, there are also significant decreases in operating expenses that will occur as a result of this transaction. (See, Public Counsel’s Pre-hearing Brief, Part C.) Public Counsel’s calculations assume the inclusion of Cedar Glen’s water and sewer operations in determining whether or not a rate increase is required, because it appears that AmerenUE has resolved the title issues to the extent necessary to allow a transfer of the sewer facilities to Missouri-American.


Public Counsel is continuing to review the data received from Osage Water Company and Missouri-American, and may have further information for the Commission at a later date.  However, this further review is unlikely to result in a change in Public Counsel’s conclusion that no rate increase is necessary at this time for either water or sewer operations.
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